
           AAPP Report for Fall Conference 
 
 
In view of the pandemic Amias, Recertification was extended from June 15th to August 15, 
2020 by the WSO. 
When initially posted January 15th there were 90 Amias's in NYN (Area 39) 
Letters were sent out by February 15th and the second set for our new candidate application by 
late February. 
At this time there are 56 to recertify with new application for candidate for Amias. There are 12 
who completed paperwork but have to complete atateen training modules and 3 who have 
completed the training modules and need to complete paperwork so 41 from whom I haven’t 
heard. 
There have been 13 declines to recertify. 
 
The alateen training modules have been individually viewed by 6 new amias applicants that 
joined us after the fall 2019 conference. 
There is one more scheduled for July 7th.   Susan A assisted one new amias in her district. 
 
The alateen acknowledgement sign off sheet has been very easy to use. 
Finding the alateen training modules has  been less easy for many people. 
 
I sent out a reminder letter about the application packets June 21st. 
There have been some requests for new packets. 
 
The annual alateen update forms were sent out late February. 
Of the 17 groups 15 were  returned.  There is likely 1 or possibly 2 at the WSO 
since the return envelope did not have my address on it. 
Most of the WSO staff were working from home during the pandemic and did respond to all my 
questions by email or phone calls. 
 
Posts by the WSO: 
The Revised alateen service E-manual was posted June 10th 
The new alateen group packet postal mailing has been suspended until further notice and 
currently there is an email being sent in place of it.  This was posted 5/22/20 
 
Zoom meetings for alateen are being held in view of the pandemic. 
WSO sent info and Molly advised us of same from the WSOconference. 
 
There is a new alateen group registration form and a new form for alateen group change 
information.    GR3 is no longer.  We will be advised about how or when to make the form 

changes in the revised  
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The new alateen group packet postal mailing has been suspended until further notice and 
currently there is an email being sent in place of it.  This was posted 5/22/20 
 
There is a new alateen group registration form and a new form for alateen group change 
information.    GR3 is no longer.  We will be advised about how or when to make the form 
changes in the revised alateen service manual 
 
Have to get the new forms in the NYN alateen guidelines and on the website for forms. 
This is in process. 
 
Will say that I have been busy w phone calls, texts and emails. 
It is good to know that people respond. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Doss 
AAPP 
 
 
 


